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October 20, 2014

Members of the Selectboard present:  Greg Smith, Larry Courcelle, Geoff Wells
Town Officers and employees present:  Sara Tully, Town Administrator, Bill Ellis, Road Commissioner, Phil Douglas, Constable
Residents and Visitors present:  Fred Bagley, Larry Walters , Barry Griffin, Dave Coppock
The meeting was called to order at 5:35 PM at the Town Office.

Administrative Matters
Selectmen's Orders were reviewed and signed.
Quarterly Financials were reviewed.
Minutes of Previous Meetings:  L. Courcelle moved to approve the minutes of September 22, 2014.  Motion seconded by G. Smith.  The Selectboard unanimously approved the motion.

Old Business

Proposed Town Green  F. Bagley reported that the State of Vermont is now reporting to Mr. Bagley that they have not determined whether the State does own the land that is the location of the Proposed Town Green on Route 4.  Further research by the State is required which puts the project on hold until this can be determined.
Canty Trail Relocation  L. Walters, B. Griffin and D. Coppock from the Killington Section of the Green Mountain Club were present to discuss the relocation of the Canty Trail Head on Old Turnpike Road.  The town supports the relocation of the trail head which currently crosses private property.  The new location will allow the trail to be on federal forest land until it reaches the trail head located on Old Turnpike Road.  The Selectboard agreed to create and maintain a parking area for 3 to 4 cars with in the town’s right of way.  The representatives of the Killington Section of the Green Mountain Club will request approximately $500 from their club to help pay for the material necessary for the parking area.  The Selectboard reviewed a letter of support for the project and will sign the final draft at their next meeting.  G. Smith moved to support the relocation of the Canty Trail Head on Old Turnpike Road and to provide the labor and equipment to create a small parking area with in the town’s right of way so long as the materials necessary to complete the project be supplied by the Green Mountain Club.  Motion seconded by L. Courcelle.  The Selectboard unanimously approved the motion.
Law Enforcement  The Selectboard and P. Douglas have made suggested changes to the Law Enforcement Policies, Procedures and Best Police Practices Manual.  These changes will be complied and submitted to VLCT for their review.  P. Douglas submitted a memo requesting changes to the 2014-2015 budget.  The Selectboard discussed that they can not make changes to the line items of the General Fund Budget, nor can they transfer funds from the Public Safety reserve Fund to the General Fund.  They recommended that P. Douglas should be preparing budget recommendations for the Selectboard to consider for the 2015-2016 budget that will be presented at Town Meeting in March 2015.  The Selectboard will consider his recommendations at that time.  P. Douglas stated that the Impala has approximately $1,100 of repairs mounting 2 tires, wheel alignment, engine service and door lock service.  P. Douglas requested to participate in the Halloween parade in Rutland.  The Selectboard authorized one vehicle to participate in the parade if P. Douglas agreed to volunteer his hours.  

Motion by G. Smith to enter Executive Session at 6:30 PM to discuss personnel with the Selectboard, P. Douglas and S. Tully present.  Motion seconded by G. Wells.  The Selectboard unanimously approved the motion.  The Chair declared the Board out of Executive Session at 6:45 PM.

Terra Lane  B. Ellis reported that he has made contact with the Pasquarello property owners and have discussed a solution to the water issue.  An Access permit will be required for both the Pasquarello property and the Gates property because construction will take place within the town’s right of way.  The Selectboard instructed B. Ellis to provide a deadline for construction.
Truck 3 Replacement  B. Ellis provided cost to replace Truck 3 totaling approximately $90,000.  B. Ellis will present the Selectboard with detailed costs at the next meeting.  The Selectboard reviewed the Equipment Replacement Schedule and history of maintenance costs for Truck #3.

McLaughlin Falls Road  B. Ellis presented three detailed quotes for construction of 500 feet on McLaughlin Falls Road.  Motion by G. Wells to accept Matt Towne’s lowest bid of $28,800 to excavate the bank and reduce the grade of the roadway for 500 feet of McLaughlin Falls Road to be paid for out of the Highway Improvement Fund.  Motion seconded by L. Courcelle.  The Selectboard unanimously approved the motion.  L. Courcelle reported that he has provided a temporary easement to be signed by an authorized representative of Cupola-Rococo, LTD.
Woodward Road Project The project is complete.  The Selectboard has a change order for the guardrail placement totaling $937.50 that requires justification before the Selectboard will approve the change order.  G. Smith is contact the project engineer, D. Conger, Dubois and King.
Old Turnpike Road & Elbow Road Upgrades B. Ellis reported that Patrick Dupris has requested to clear trees and brush from the right-of-way along the legal trail section of Old Turnpike Road and Elbow Road and to install culvert.  B. Ellis requested a detail plan from Mr. Dupris in writing.
Salt Shed  B. Ellis reported the results from the test dig into the floor of the salt shed to determine the extent of damage to the footings below grade.  The damage extends 6” below the floor level.  The Selectboard will discuss solutions at the next meeting. 
Garden Sculpture Donation  Mr. Kim has graciously donated a garden sculpture for display at the town office.  Based on previous and future donations of art, the town is unwilling to accept every one of them. Therefore, we accept none of them.
Health Insurance 2015 The Selectboard will determine a level of funding for employee health insurance by the end of November.
FEMA Closeouts The Selectboard will prepare a statement summarizing the procurement policy for the town of Mendon.  N. Gondella and S. Tully continue to prepare the closeout of Irene related projects for FEMA.
Tenney Cemetery  G. Wells proposed the Selectboard accept the land offered to the town adjacent to the Tenney Cemetery on Meadow Lake Drive.  G. Smith asked G. Wells for prepare costs, time frame and a proposed plan in order to justify the action to the voters.  G. Wells will present this proposal at the next meeting.
There being no further business, G. Smith moved to adjourn at 8:50 PM.  The motion carried.
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